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Dear precious lifeline holders, 
 
I pray you are blessed and fully enjoying the best of our Lord’s blessings. It is time for your old missionary to let you know 
what the Lord is doing in my life and work. 
 
I have been blessed to visit some of our faithful supporters. In some, I was able to just give an account to the church for 
the years that they faithfully stood with us when we were constrained to the home during Doris’ sickness. I had the blessing 
of visiting some close by and some a little distance away. We have two new contacts, some additional support, and some 
promised support. We have been investigating the potential of housing on Guam. There is the possibility of an apartment 
available next door to the building that housed Lighthouse Baptist Church when we first went to Guam.  
 
On August 13, I had my right knee replaced. If things go the way they should, I will be able to get about after six weeks, 
and then I will resume reporting to those who are our supporters and some additional churches. Two churches have 
already asked me to come.   
 
I would really appreciate your prayers as we wade through all the work and things that need to be taken care of before I 
leave. I still hope I can accomplish the necessities in a one-year timeframe. At age 88 I don’t have any time to spare. 
 
On Sunday, July 29, the Lord spared me from a serious injury. I was in the van to get something after a trip to a meeting. 
As I stepped down from the van, I lost my balance. I fell on a concrete floor and slid into the side of the wheelchair ramp. 
It was not sympathetic at all. I had two very black eyes and a strained neck and back. 
Obviously, that slowed me down a bit. I am very thankful to the Lord that the two broken vertebrae were not damaged 
any more. The injuries are slowly healing. Again, your prayers would be greatly appreciated.   
 
I would appreciate your prayers for two needs for the missionaries on Guam. 

1. Brother Kenny King is needing some support help. The covid disease and military transferring thinned out some 
of the members of the Lighthouse Baptist Church. The church went from thriving financially to having fewer 
members to provide the finances. 
2. The Henderson family in Merizo village needs a van. The present one has a wooden floor under the driver’s 
feet, and the reverse gear of the transmission is about gone. They are saving to purchase another one.   
 

Again, I want to thank each of our supporters that keep us moving. You have blessed us for many years to do the Lord’s 
work. We could not do it otherwise. I thank God every morning before partaking of food for the faithful saints of God who 
have labored and given so this old missionary can go and the work can continue. AGAIN THANKS! 
 
Because of Christ, 
Elwood Hurst 
Elwood Hurst 
                                                                 


